
17.1.18 
 

Expansion – Phase 2 
 

 Dear Parents & Carers, 
 
I am sure you have all seen the new fencing that has been put up in the playground, this is for phase 2 
of our expansion to build 6 new classrooms. It will also involve obtaining the additional field and 
eventually, over summer 2018, changes to the school hall. 
 
This is a very exciting time for the school; however, there will be a few changes to school which I would 
like to share with you: 
 

1. Year 1 and Year 2 access doors will now be out of use for the duration of the build. From now, 
Y1 and Y2 children will access the school using the hall fire doors. Staff will meet children at the 
door as usual. Children will also be dismissed at the end of the day from these doors and I would 
ask for your patience at this time.  
 

2. As part of the playground is now out of use, we will make changes to break times and 
lunchtimes. KS1 and KS2 will now have separate breaks in the morning and the afternoon.  
 

3. The new perimeter fencing for our new field has been delayed, work will now start on 20th 
January for 3 weeks.  This will also involve removing the wall once the perimeter fence has been 
put up. Once this work commences, the playground will be out of use for a short time and extra 
care will need to be taken. To ensure the safety of everyone, the gate near Year 5/6 entrance 
will stay locked and we would ask all parents to follow the path to our EYFS playground.  
Hopefully we will soon have the use of our additional field.  

 
We will keep you updated as phase 2 develops. Any questions/queries please do not hesitate to 
contact school. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

C. Wheatley 
 
Mrs C Wheatley 
Headteacher 
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